Middle Chare Medical Group
Patient Participation Group Meeting
Friday 19th June 2015
Attendance:

Paul Weddle (Manager), Mrs Dover (Patient), Mrs Storey (Patient), Mr High (Patient), Mrs McArthur (Patient), Mrs Blenkiron (Patient) and Mrs Proctor (Patient).
Discussions topics:
1. Welcome and introductions

The group members briefly introduced themselves and the reasons why they wanted to be part of the group. It was felt after discussions that Paul would complete the minutes of the meetings and chair them for the near future. The aim of the group was to allow open discussions and provide feedback on patient’s needs, concerns and represent patient’s views in the healthcare provided by the practice.
2. Communication within the Practice

It was felt the practice website should have more information regarding the patient group and advertise the services the practice provide.

Lots of changes in doctors and administration team recently, consider installing the picture board again as this was found to be very useful. The role of the Assistant Manager was also discussed and it was felt the picture board may help patients understand people’s roles.
New practice leaflet is to be reviewed and this will go through this group for proof reading and alterations prior to being released.

It was agreed to look at the letters that the practice sends out if an appointment is cancelled to provide more information, it was discussed that the practice attempts to phone patients first rather than sending out a letter, but due to patient confidentially messages cannot be left on answer machines.

Telephone system was discussed and patients very happy regarding the new number, however there was some discussion about the new number and how these link to the different surgery locations. The messages will be reviewed to ensure they are clear. Patients can book at other surgery locations (any of the 4 sites) if they want a particular GP.
X-ray information handed to patients by reception - this information was reviewed and will be slightly altered so the message is made clear regarding the results etc.

3. Internet access
The issue around the practice offering on line booking of appointments, on line ordering prescriptions and on line viewing of lab results were discussed. Ordering prescriptions and appointments are already up and running. It was explained that the new system of electronic prescription whereby patients go direct to the chemist to collect is not compulsory. The system of allowing patients to see their own blood results will be piloted over the next 3 months to work out if any issues will occur.
4. Appointments

The number of appointments offered was discussed and also the number of DNA’s. It was agreed to make this data available within the waiting rooms so patients are made aware of the services we have available.
5. Next meetings dates

Agreed to hold them every three months on different days of the week to enhance the availability:
Wednesday 23rd Sept 2015 – 1pm – 3:30pm Parish Centre, Church Chare, Chester le street.

Friday 11th December 2015 – 1pm – 3:30pm Parish Centre, Church Chare, Chester le street.

